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June 9, 2020

Shelly-Anne Connell

Ontario Energy Board Secretary

2300 Yonge St., 27th Floor

Toronto, ON   

RE.  EB-2018-0270
Dear Secretary,
Note the required two copies sent you dated May 25, 2020 have a typo on the first page under item 4.  Section 39(1) should read ‘a council’ not commission.
City of Orillia By-law 2000-145
There should be no question that the city council is totally dependent on the insertion of section 67(1) (see page 3 and 4 of my Mulroney letter).  I submit that the Canadian law gives full protection to elections and the vote of the electors in referendums hence section 67(1) does not conform to federal laws so in my mind is illegal.
City of Orillia By-law 2000-146
Item 1 of this by-law is a mandatory requirement of the transfer process to a new corporation, Orillia Power Distribution Corporation, registered on October 26th 2000 with a false commission transfer document never coming from the elected commission as required. 
Note, the minutes of the last meeting of the Orillia Water Light and Power Commission (OWLP) dated October 10th 2000 introduces an absolute fraud related to Motions 4 and 6 of the alleged transfer.  The Board needs to acknowledge and accept the sworn oath of the elected commissioners as contained in pages 12 and 13 of the letter to the Ontario Attorney General dated June 10th 2019.

As an intervenor on EB-2018-0270, I put before the OEB board that if the Provincial Attorney General Ministry supports that section 67(1) overrides the legal vote of the Orillia electors and the other sections of the Public Utilities Act that have all been in existence for 87 years then, as an intervenor I will certainly appeal through the courts.  In the interval the Board  must give credence to the sworn material given to the board by the then elected OWLP Commission and do it’s own legal confirmation of Canadian law. 
Voting in particular on duly called referendums, particularly on ones that create laws, is one of our inalienable rights as citizens of Canada.  We as Canadians and I as an intervenor on EB-2018-0270 together with, I hope, the Energy Board must protect and defend this power given to us under our Constitution and Bill of Rights.   Clearly, this section 67(1) is against federal  law and the Ontario Energy Board and the Attorney General Ministry must recognize that the rule of law must be followed by all parties.
I would respectively request a reply from the Energy Board on this matter and whether the Board would stay their decision until the covid-19 pandemic is behind us and I have access to my legal counsel and secretarial support and, most of all, to get a reply from the Attorney General Ministry on my letter dated June 10th 2019.
Respectfully submitted,

Frank Kehoe

Intervenor EB-2018-0270
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